
St. Luke School CSCC 
Annual General Meeting 
June 16th, 2022 6.30 pm 
St. Luke School Library 

 
Attendees: Shelly, Steve, Nadine, Amanda, Dorian, Jamie, Janel, Kene, Janet 
Guests: Gabriel Antwi-Boasiako, Chelsea Taman 
Regrets: Rebecca, Petra, Maria, Jamie Herle 
 

1. Welcome and call to order at 6:30pm 
2. Opening prayers – Shelly and Steve 
3. Annual Report – Amanda (attached below) 
4. Nominations and Elections 

• All members at large to continue in the fall (to be confirmed with absent 
members) 

• CSCC to consist of 5 executive positions, and 5-9 members at large 

• Amanda to remain as chairperson for 2022-2023 school year (year 2) 

• Melanie will continue collecting minutes for upcoming school year 
 

5. Healthy Hunger – Amanda 

• Last lunch date booked for June 22nd, Jamie H. to help with pool delivery from St. 
Luke, thank you! 

•  
6. Financials – Amanda (attached) 

• Teacher and retirements gifts all purchased 

• Grade 8 grad gift yet to be withdrawn ($532.80) 
 

7. Year end planning 

• fundraiser during summer months: Mabel’s Labels, Janel to send Joan account 
information for next newsletter  

• inquiry into school supplies fundraiser, HBI or Staples, timing unlikely to support 
offering this year, Melanie and Dorian to inquire with goal to limit administrative 
involvement 
 

8. Grade Eight Farewell- Steve 

• On track for success, excitement from students 
 

9. Administration Report – Shelly and Steve (attached) 

• Teacher placement will not be released before the end of the year 

• Additional changes to staffing happening daily 

• There is a possibility of recently ended contracts to be renewed in the fall, 
updates will be given it time 

• Recent budget cuts discussion:  



▪ letters to MLA from parents suggested 
▪ suggestion to invite Don Morgan to school to hear from CSCC parents 

• Metis flag raising to be added to learning goals for next year 

• Current statistics for reading above grade level = %87.81 of students! (well above 
goal) 

• Mathematics goals also surpassed 
 

10. Other business 

• School banner replacement needed 

• Final Assembly- June 19th @ 1pm (retirement gifts to be presented) 

• September 1st will be a full day of school 

• CSCC to consider contributing on Meet the Teacher Night early next fall 
 

11. Next meeting – Thursday September 8th @ 6:30pm CSCC Meeting 
12. Adjourned at 7:37pm 

 
Message from Chairperson: 
Thank you to all CSCC members for your dedication and participation on council this year!  The 
school cannot function without parent involvement, we are very blessed.  I wish all families a 
relaxing and fun summer break! 
 
 
Attached Below: 
CSCC Chairperson’s Annual Report 
CSCC Financial Statements x3: Grant Funds, General Account, Hot Lunch Account 
June Administrative Report 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
St. Luke School CSCC 

 
Annual Report for the 2021-2022 School Year 

 
June 16th, 2021 

 
Prepared by Amanda Slogotski, St. Luke CSCC Chair 

 
Membership and Meetings 
1. We welcomed several new members to Council this year, membership is at twelve parents in 
addition to three staff members. 

Parents: 
Amanda Slogotski, chair 
Melanie Giannios, secretary 
Jamie Hawryluk, member at large (MAL) 
Petra McBride, MAL 
Rebecca Blyth-Kereluik, MAL 
Maria Cheke, MAL 
Jamie Herle, MAL 
Kene Ibezi, MAL 
Dorian Swystun, MAL 
Janet Tranborg, MAL 
Janel Gutka, MAL 
Staff: 
Shelly Lord, principal 
Steven Cole, vice-principal 
Nadine Mighton, teacher 

2. Meetings were held monthly this year, with the exception of December, which was missed due 
to the Christmas break. Meetings in January and February were held online due to increased 
covid numbers in those months. 
3. We hosted our trustee at our November meeting as well as the GSCS FNMI consultant at the 
April meeting. 
 
What was accomplished this year? 
1. Several fundraisers were held this year. We held a clothing sale ($1160), Cowboy Caviar sale 
($1559), Virtual Family Bingo Night ($2072) and Easter Basket Raffle ($2110). A school supply 
drive was held to help assist Ukrainian refugee families arriving in Saskatoon. 
2. Funds raised thoughout the year were used to purchase a class set of iPads and an additional 
three iPads and three Chromebooks for the students. We also donated $500 to each Kids Haven 
House and Ukrainian refugee families as part of Holy Week at the school. 
3. Staff appreciation was given by hosting a staff lunch during Staff Appreciation Week and a gift 
card bouquet at year end. 
4. Healthy Hunger lunches returned and were held with great success, a total of $4300 was raised 
and put into the student’s classrooms for use for additional learning experiences. 
 
Learning Goals 
1. The CSCC helped support the school learning goals this year by learning more about Treaty 
Education and Truth and Reconciliation. Special CSCC meetings and discussion were held on 
both of these topics. Our Grade 4-6 students were able to attend the Batoche field trip that was 
missed the last two years due to covid restrictions. A CSCC member attended the kindergarten 
open house in order to introduce new families to council., new kindergarten families were 



invited to attend our AGM. 
 
Nominations 
1. This is my second year as chair, therefore we will accept any nominations for chair. I will let my 
name stand for another term. 
2. Melanie will continue on as secretary for another year to complete her term. 
Moving forward to 2022-2023 
1. Looking ahead to next school year, I would like to hold an in-person family event at the school to 
help build relationships between school and home. 
2. We will continue to fundraise as needed for the school. This will be more important then ever 
with government budget cuts effecting schools at the classroom level. 
 
 

 





 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Saint Luke School 
Administrator Annual Report 

June 16, 2022 

 

Thank you! We would like to thank the CSCC for their generous support 
this past year. They helped us purchase pads/Chromebooks and provided 

a lovely lunch and treats for the staff throughout the year. We are so 

grateful to have such a dynamic, active and dedicated parent council at 
Saint Luke School! 
 

In our Learning Improvement Plan, the school focused on three learning 

goals: 
1. 80% of our Gr 3-8 students will be at grade level in Reading 

according to Benchmark Assessments by June 2022. Our students 

are very strong in reading. In March, we had already surpassed our goal. 
2. By June 2022: All students would learn about Treaty Education, with 

projects culminating in our Treaty Medal Celebration. The Treaty 

Medal celebration was amazing - thank you to the many families who 

came out to show their support! 
3. Anti-Racist, Anti-Oppressive Education - Staff worked all year with 

our Anti-Racism board office committee, learning about their own 

biases and privileges. We received a grant from the Multicultural 
Society of Saskatchewan to help pay for picture books as resources 

to support Tackling Issues of Racism in the Elementary Classroom. 
Students Gr 5-8 also participated in a session called Roots of Hate 

and Intolerance, put on by the Friends of Simon Weisenthal Centre 

for Holocaust Studies based out of Toronto.  
 

Staffing - We have three retirements - Mrs. Oberg, Mrs. Mitchell, and Mrs. 
Clarke. Mrs. Gandzalas, Mrs. Rasmussen, Ms. Draegar and Mrs. Govpak- 
Gyp will be moving to other schools next fall! We wish them all the best. 
We would like to welcome Mr. Blair Weinheimer, Mme. Kathryn 

McPherson-Chambers and Mlle. Dana Ronellenfitsch"who will be coming to 

our school in the fall. We still have some staffing to work through, including 

replacing teachers who will still be on maternity leave in the fall. We also 

have some temporary teachers whose contracts end with this school year 
Mr. Ferwerda, Mr. Holcomb, Ms. Kerpan and Mlle. Kirkpatrick, Mme. 
Gauthier and Mrs. Duda. We were also blessed to have Mrs. Kimpton and 

Ms. Letkeman on staff as EAs for part of the year. They were wonderful 
additions to our school! 
 

Next year's budget - even though our school has grown in size, we lost a 

teacher. As a result, you will notice larger class sizes and fewer supports 

for your children. Since 2014, funding per student has gone from $15,000 

to $10,000 despite inflation, etc. 
 



COVID19 protocols - A huge thank you to the community for their 
amazing support this year as we navigated a very challenging year. It was 

truly a team effort in keeping students and staff safe. 
 


